Egginton School PTA
AGM 23rd September 2015 7pm

Present Mrs Puszczynka (Head) Helen Hartshorne
Caroline Sayer (chair) Nicola Fappiano
Ros Farrow (secretary) Ellie Davies
Lisa Pepper
Apologies Jo Czechowski June Tweddle
Emma Boyles Wendy Slater-Ferguson

Natalie Davenport

Minutes of the | Read and agreed

last meeting
Matters Confirmation that the trustees are currently Caroline
Arising Sayer, June Tweddle and Emma Boyles.

Chair’s report | See attached. Caroline presented the summary of the
year’s events.

Treasurers See attached. The treasurer was not at the meeting so the
report summary was read by Ros. The big earners this year were
the quiz night, Christmas Fayre, Christmas raffle and the
bonus ball which continues to be the biggest earner and
we are grateful to Helen for taking this on. The PTA has
made several purchases for as detailed in the chairs
report. Mrs Puszczynka had prepared a visual
presentation of the children enjoying the purchases and
some of their comments (see attached)

Election of There was no objection to the offices continuing in place
officers for a further year

Chair — Caroline Sayer

Vice-chair — Emma

Secretary — Ros Farrow

Treasurer — June Tweddle

Appointment | As we are a charity with an income of less that £10,000 RJF

of there is no legal obligation to have the accounts T

independent independently examined. However, it is thought to be

examiner to good practice. Kevin Parkinson has done this in the past.

the accounts Ros ask treasurer to ask if he will do this again.

Annual Return | Ros to enquire with June whether we have received a RJF
request for this. T

AOB None

Date Next Wednesday 21 September 2015, venue to be confirmed

AGM

Meeting concluded 7.40pm




Chair Report for Egginton School PTA AGM on 234 September 2015

The start of the academic year September 2014 saw the voting in of a new
committee with myself as Chair, Emma Boyles as Co Chair (or deputy Chair as
prefers to be known), Ros Farrow as Secretary and June Tweddle as Treasurer.
The new PTA committee with “L” plates also coincided with a term without a
Head teacher and although the PTA did greatly appreciate the support provided
by the interim cover Natasha Clark, it was great news when Karen Puszczynska
joined the school as the permanent head.

The Autumn Team was the term where the majority of the fund raising events
took place. Firstly the infamous duo of Pete Strain & Steve Higgins kindly agreed
to host a “Back to School” Quiz with all proceeds raised going to support
Egginton PTA. The event was a sell out, with a bar, auction, raffle, it raised a truly
amazing £1089 & was a brilliant night with lots of giggles.

The Xmas Fayre was equally a well-supported, organised event with many
parents, teachers and children running stalls, selling crafts, baking cakes and a
school band opening the event. The official stall holders commented on the
lovely atmosphere and it was attended by many people from the village. The
event raised a magnificent £843 and put everyone in the Festive Spirit. The
Christmas Raffle Draw was also given the hard sell - with tickets in books bags,
sales at Xmas Fayre and Play, tickets sales pushed at Etwall leisure centre and
outside Aldi. In total this raised another £887.

In the Spring Term the annual Soup and Pancake event was kindly hosted by Sim
and Bob Robertson, in which turned out to be a perfect venue, both in terms of
seating space and the amount of crockery & “stuff” available to support the
feeding of approx. 60 people. The event was sociable, with a lovely selection of
homemade soups and raised just short of £500.

In the Summer Term there was a breaking with tradition with the Church Fete
agreeing to share a percentage of the takings with the school. The school
supported the Fete with raffle ticket sales through book bags, running stalls and
baking cakes. Mrs Puszczynska opened the event and felt the pressure of judging
the hotly contested American themed fancy dress competition. The contribution
towards the school funds is expected to be in region of £500.

In addition to the above, other ongoing fund raisers included the bonus ball
which Helen Hartshorne is kindly coordinating & brings in over £1100 per year.
Together with Bags to School & School Calendars the total raised in the last
academic year was a significant £4800.

Working with Mrs Puszczynska this money has been spent for both practical
reasons and to make the school and its environment more appealing. This
includes new tables and chairs for Tigers classroom, bouncers for the canopy
posts, colourful weatherproof notice boards, outdoor learning equipment in
addition to funding fun activities for the children such as circus skills, part
funding the school trip etc.

Everything achieved by the PTA requires contribution from a committed team of
helpers and organisers. I would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone,
parents, teachers and children for their support of the PTA. The money raised
really does make a big difference to the school and benefits our children. Ilook
forward to another successful year and welcome the continued support.



EGGINTON PARENT TEACHER ASSOCIATION

Summary of Income & Expenditure
For period 1st August 2014 to 22nd September 2015

Balance £ 3,041.10
Petty Cash £ 59.32
School cash in hand £ 69.09
£ 3,169.51
INCOME EXPENDITURE
Gazebo Hire Donation £ 20.00 PTA Membership £ 60.00
Bonus Ball £ 1,114.50 Lottery Fee £ 20.00
Quiz Night £ 1,430.92 Xmas raffle postage expenses £ 14.77
Xmas Fayre £ 969.33 KS2 Fruit £ 562.10
Bags to School £ 331.40 Gifts £ 100.00
Xmas raffle £ 902.54 Petty Cash top up(School) £ 310.00
Coffee mornings £ 76.12 Text messaging service £ 325.00
Donation - Dog training school £ 50.00 Quiz night expenses 3 341.62
Secret Santa £ 117.00 Xmas Fayre expenses £ 126.12
Calender sales £ 242.00 Santa presents - Annuals £ 210.70
Calender sponsorship £ 230.00 Secret Santa expenses £ 16.77
Soup and Pancakes £ 469.00 Coffee/Cups for School events £ 37.92
Non uniform day £ 39.00 School Xmas Party £ 28.58
Calender publishing and expenses £ 182.85
Soup and pancake expenses £ 62.00
£ 5,991.81 Math books £ 46.00
Classroom Tables £ 1,022.69
Post covers £ 1,017.84
Waterproof trousers £ 35.00
Profit from events: I Outside boards £ 657.60
Quiz night £ 1,089.30 Raffle Licence £ 20.00
Xmas fayre £ 843.21 Garden Club £ 105.71
Xmas raffle £ 887.77 Circus Skills Workshop £ 299.00
Calenders £ 289.15 Leavers books £ 84.00
Secret Santa £ 100.23 Leavers night - Pizza Hut £ 62.91
Soup and Panckes (40) £ 407.00 Outdoor learning £ 130.00
Bonus Ball £ 1,114.50 School books (Aspergers Syndrome) £ 15.99
£ 5,895.17
I Income over expendidure £ 96.64 I

School Petty cash summary

Keys £ 10.00
Fibre Optic tree £ 1499
Handbell £ 2499
Cake ingredients (Sck £  11.72
Storage Box £ 39.00
Sports Day Kit £ 7.99
Glitter paint £ 7.80
flowers £ 3.60
dustpans - 6 off £ 12.00
nativity £ 5.99
postage £ 2.48
Ikea KS1 £ 47.50
Cobbler £ 9.98
Xmas ingredients 15.65
Comics £ 9.69
Lagging £ 7.48
Microscope £ 9.00
Card Index £ 4.99
Various craft £ 11.67
Mrs Funnell £ 11.70
batteries £ 5.00
A5 paper £ 8.99
Marshmallowsetc £  17.90
Scewers etc £ 14.97
Cooking items £ 14.01

£ 329.09







Childrens’ comments about things they liked

‘I liked the devil sticks as it was something | have not done before’
‘Pretend building site’

‘l enjoyed the school trip to Crich as it was very educational and fun’
‘School trip — got to play — tram’

‘I liked the circus skills because we learned to juggle’

‘The trip to Crich was brilliant as it was lots of fun’

‘I loved going on the tram because we got to rid on the top’

‘I liked the equipment because we can play and be happy and have fun’
‘I loved circus skills because | learnt the diabalo’

‘I liked the circus skills because it was different’

‘I liked going to Crich because we went on a long walk’



